

CDOT Subaccount: 21656

SH 52 Coalition

JUNE UPDATE

We wanted to provide a summary to keep you posted on the activities completed to date and next steps on the CO 52 Planning and Environmental Linkages (PEL) Study and Access Control Plan (ACP).

PEL STATUS: The project team continues to advance the PEL concurrent with the ACP process.

Alternatives Analysis - The project team is analyzing future traffic plans and evaluating potential intersection configurations. A draft of the Level 2 Matrix is expected in late June and will begin the review process.

PEL Report – The project team is drafting the PEL report. A draft of the PEL Report is expected by the end of August.

Traffic/Transit Modeling – An origin-destination trip pattern modeling analysis was performed for the CO 52 Planning and Environmental Linkages (PEL) Study. The document includes analysis of travel patterns using the CDOT travel demand model. The analysis includes select link and subarea model runs that consider where trips enter/exit the CO 52 corridor as well the origins and destinations of trips along the corridor.

ACP/IGA STATUS: The draft CO 52 Access Maps and IGA were distributed to the Technical Team and Coalition on April 23rd for review. The first round of comments were discussed at the May Coalition meeting. At this point, one document with all of the comments was circulated for each Agency to review via SharePoint. Comments and discussion will take place

within the SharePoint document until June



21st. Unresolved or larger scope comments resulting from the SharePoint collaboration document will be discussed at the June 24th Coalition Meeting.

COMMUNICATIONS: The project team is fulfilling requests for meetings with Local Agencies to provide additional project information and has met with Fort Lupton, Hudson, Boulder County, Frederick and Dacono. The next update will be with Glens Coalition. Please inform your Technical Team representative or the project team if you would like to schedule a briefing.

Date	Meeting	Attendees
July 8, 2021	Glens Coalition (HOA)	Project Team
July 20, 2021	Meeting with Cycling Organizations	Project Team, CDOT, and Cycling Organizations

PROJECT SCHEDULE: The Project Team has revised the schedule for the completed Level 2 Matrix from mid-May to mid-June. This schedule change will not impact the final PEL/ACP deadlines. The team is moving forward with the Level 2 Evaluation and will keep Technical Team members updated on progress. Any anticipated delays will be communicated to the Coalition.